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Mission Statement
Broadwater Academy is an independent college preparatory school
serving Pre-Kindergarten through Grade 12 through a rigorous program
of academics, arts, and athletics. 

Broadwater Academy develops the next generation of respectful, civic-
minded leaders and productive citizens. Broadwater Academy graduates
demonstrate a sense of excellence, honor, responsibility, and a lifelong
love of learning. 



BOARD CHAIR
MESSAGE

Vision – Where are we going in the next 5-10 years and ensuring we

challenge ourselves to dream big enough while setting achievable

goals. 

Operational Discipline – Ensuring we do the right things in a

consistent, effective and efficient manner.   

Engagement – We need the engagement of everyone in our

community to come together to drive our success. If we don’t show

up in both big and small ways, there is no community – it’s us!  

Dear Broadwater Friends, 

As I reflect on the last year, I am very proud of the Broadwater community

and all that we were able to achieve together. This is my 5th year on the

Board and my second year as Board Chair. My focus for most of that time

has been and continues to be on three main areas: 

Pamela vonEiff
C H A I R  O F  T H E  B O A R D

The Board of Trustees has worked hard to make progress in these areas, and we’re even more excited about the

progress that Fran and the faculty and staff are making in these areas! I am mindful that COVID is not yet behind us

and who knows what other curve balls might come our way. What I am sure about is the Board’s commitment to

serve the school, the strong partnership Fran and I have built over the last year to navigate challenges and drive

positive change, and the Broadwater Community’s strength, compassion, and generosity! 

I hope you’ll join me in seeking out opportunities to support the school this year. It might be something small like

helping out at a game, or something bigger like volunteering for a committee or making a stretch financial donation

to help improve our facilities. However you are able to help, we appreciate you!

Thank you!

Pam 



Dear Broadwater Family,

We did it. 

Together, we strengthened our School and served Eastern Shore community and families in

profound, meaningful ways. This edition of Tideline details how our immediate and extended

family, along with friends of the school, have collaborated to strengthen Broadwater to be

famlies' trusted partner to raise their children on the Shore.  

The pandemic continues onward and yet our ability to adapt, improvise, be flexible and

nimble has served our students and families well. Throughout all of last year we were guided

by the theme, It's a New Day, to reflect the changes in the world and also at Broadwater. We

accomplished what few schools in the mid-Atlantic could do. We were open for in-person

learning for the entire school year without interruption. The academic, social, physical,

emotional and overall developmental needs of our students are central to all our decision

making.

HEAD OF SCHOOL
MESSAGE

Francis M. Ryan
H E A D  O F  S C H O O L

Two school years ago, we opened with 272 students. For the 2020-21 school year, we opened with 289 students and grew throughout the

school year to 305 students. While we gained momentum and enhanced our educational practices, we invested in technology in order to serve

families who chose remote learning for short terms or for the entire year. This was also necessary due to the amount of offerings that transitioned

to online formats, such as Model General Assembly. This effort remains on-going and has made us better in all aspects of program delivery. 

Our varsity athletes competed throughout the school year at a high level, earning conference and state-level honors in many areas. Our

performing artists were able to stage live productions partnering with WESR for musical radio show concerts and also over the internet offering

theatrical productions. The pandemic didn't slow down our students' efforts to develop as young people outside the classroom. 

Of course, none of this would be possible without extraordinary support of a wide and diverse group. Thank you. Thank you for fueling the

momentum forward for Broadwater Academy. Though circumstances remain challenging, I do look forward to connecting with as many of you

as possible throughout the year to update you on all the excitement our faculty and students are generating. Broadwater is a school on the

move and greater things lay ahead. 

Together, we will realize a bright future for our students.

Fran 



 

A Snapshot of

2020- 2021



Sergio Torres placed second place and Leah Smith placed third place in the

2019-2020 Eastern Shore Soil and Water Conservation District poster contest.

The theme was "where would we BEE without pollinators?"

Grade 4 Teacher, Ms. Shannon Wescoat, was recognized by Neubeam as a

teacher who goes above and beyond during the pandemic. After being

nominated by her students for because she engages them, is genuinely

happy each day, and her excitement to be in the classrooms with them is

contagious. She makes them feel as 'normal' as possible while keeping them

safe and thinks outside of the box to provide many outdoor activities to

allow for multiple mask breaks per day. She makes sure to remain in

constant contact via email, newsletter or phone since parents are not

allowed inside at this time. We’re lucky to have her!

Various donors provided tents which lent themselves to outdoor learning

spaces , lunch areas, and gathering spots for all of our students and staff.

Mr. Ryan began a new tradition of reading the book The Giving Tree to all

students during the holidays.

Our remote learning program allowed for a Broadwater education to span

global leaps and bound, as it took Broadwater to China, and brought alumni to

Broadwater from all of over the country. 



 

 Lindsey Smith (left), was elected to the office of Model General Assembly

Youth Governor for 2022. Additionally, Suzanna Long (right) was elected to the

office of MGA House Speaker Pro Temp for 2022.

While we could not have a live Grandparents Day performance, we hosted a

fun Grandparent/Special Friend pick-up day in March!

Our music department hosted radio shows and concerts on 103.3  WESR 

and our drama department had it's one of a kind Zoom performance of 

"Bad Auditions". 

Bethany Carpernter and Allison Shockley were named ANEC essay contest

winners. 

We enjoyed our online social media campaigns of Alumni Spirit Week,

Celebrating our Teachers, and Giving Tuesday!



 

We celebrated the following athletes and coaches in their All-Metro and All-State Athletic

Accomplishments. 

 

We were able to adopt Broadwater Road again after two trash pick-up days

throughout the school year. 

We hosted Daffodil Day and provided over 150 bouquets of daffodils to local

nursing homes. 

All-Metro Conference



 

All-State



CLASS OF 2021



Grace Young

Salutatorian

Salutatory Address

Good morning and welcome to the graduation

ceremony of the class of 2021. 

As you may or may not know, our class is the

largest in Broadwater's enrollment and has been

for many years, unless you're counting girls. Just

like everyone else, our class has spent the past year

living in the shadow of a pandemic. We had many

parts of our Senior year suddenly taken away from

us: field trips to Washington D.C. and Yellowstone

National Park, one of the most successful sports

seasons, and several other events and traditions. 

 It's a testament to Broadwater's administration and

faculty that shepherded us through this year,

allowing us to attend school completely in-

person. We still made the most of this year; class

parents sponsored a fantastic prom and gave us

several Senior lunches throughout this year as well.

This level of support has not gone unappreciated,

and we would like to thank you for our efforts in

this most challenging year. This graduation

ceremony marks the end of our time at Broadwater

as it coincides with the return to normalcy for all of

us. For our class, this truly marks a new beginning.

Thank you to my family, friends, and teachers, and

congratulations everyone.

CLASS OF 2021



Good morning everyone and thank you all for joining us to

celebrate the Class of 2021!

I remember when I came to Broadwater for the first time in

sixth grade, I was nervous and hesitant to enter the new

environment with new people. Looking back, I realize I

shouldn't have worried because my classmates were

friendly and welcoming. They never gave me a reason to

feel excluded. I am glad I became a part of the

Broadwater family and am very thankful for this community

and it's people. 

To the teachers and faculty, thank you for guiding us,

putting up with us, and always supporting us. To Mr. Leroy

and Ms. Annie, a big thank you for all of your heard work;

CLASS OF 2021

Mahika Patel

Valedictorian

Valedictory Address

 it has not gone unnoticed. To the coaches, thank you for supporting us and helping us work on our

improvements. Most importantly, to our parents and families, we thank you for encouraging us, giving advice to

us, always taking care of us, and supporting us in any way you can.

To my classmates, thanks for making high school an enjoyable experience. From being separated into girls and

boys classes in middle school to lunchroom wars in high school, the Chincoteague trip to the New York trip,

Katie breaking her ankle while doing the jerk to intertia cake and hex lord, we've shared some of the best

moments. I believe we made the most out of our years here at Broadwater.

In addition, during our years here, we've learned a lot. Mrs. Hall taught us about  the hospitals rule, whatever that

is. Mr. Hall taught us physics and the omega symbol. Mr. Carlson taught us about lithification by demonstrating it

with dance. In Mrs. Whit's class, we learned about Tituba in the Crucible and listed to different versions of rap

songs during mindfulness activities.

All of these things and much more are lessons we enjoyed and will hopefully remember, but one I hope each of

you will remember is to be yourself and be strong, no matter what the circumstance.



CLASS OF 2021

Valedictory Address (Continued)

Growing up, our class was always thought of as immature. Look at us now, we're all graduating high school.

All of us have overcome obstacles, as a class and individually. I believe each one of us can overcome any

obstacle that we meet in the future. As Dr. Steve Maraboli said, "Life doesn't get easier or more forgiving; we

get stronger and more resilient."

Finally, as Ms. Lewis would've liked us to say, we are finished. Congratulations to the Class of 2021! Thank you!



CLASS OF 2021
Oh the places you will go...

Tucker Arcos
James Madison University

Michael Brickhouse
University of Virginia




Brant Bloxom
Virginia Tech

Alex Brown
James Madison University

Katie Brown
Tidewater Community

College

Dylan Caison
Virginia Tech

Cole Celli
Eastern Shore Community

College

Hannah Davis
Christopher Newport

University

Caleb Floyd
Old Dominion University

Thomas Fu
University of Illinois at
Urbana-Champaign

Jonathan Graham
Colorado State University

Gunnar Gustafson
James Madison University

Marvin Johnson
Virginia Wesleyan University

Adam Lingle
James Madison University

Miles McIntyre
James Madison University

Reade Nicholls
James Madison University



CLASS OF 2021
Oh the places you will go...

Dawson Parks
Southside Virginia Community

College

Bella Ochsner
Eastern Shore Community

College

Mahika Patel
University of Virginia

Benjamin Price
Syracuse University

Caleb Pruitt
Old Dominion University

Emma Scaglione
James Madison University

The Class of 2021 received a total of

$1,654,936 in scholarships by the

schools to which they were accepted.

Allison Shockley
James Madison University

Jimmy Shockley
Old Dominion University

Cain Taylor
Eastern Shore Community

College

Clay Wardius
North Carolina Wesleyan

 University

Jon Henry Wehner
James Madison University

Sammi Yeung
Virginia Tech

Grace Young
Virginia Tech



PERPETUAL & END OF THE
YEAR AWARDS  
2020-2021

The Senior Athlete Award is presented to a senior for outstanding participation and dedication to the athletic

program.  

2020 Recipients:  Hannah Davis & Gunnar Gustafson

The Thomas Brock Hardman, Jr. Memorial Award is presented to a senior who demonstrates outstanding loyalty and service to

Broadwater Academy.

2021 Recipient: Sammi Yeung

The Lynn Costin O'Kusky Award is presented to a senior displaying an unusual zest for life. 

2021 Recipient: Benjamin Price

The Edwin L. Waters Memorial Award is presented to a senior who approaches life and work with diligence, integrity, and

dedication, and who accepts responsibility without question, with little regard for personal reward or recognition.

2021 Recipient: Michael Brickhouse

The Polly Buckle Memorial Award is presented to a well-rounded, community-focused senior who has strong academic ability.

2021 Recipient: Grace Young

The Broadwater Academy Award for Leadership is presented to a senior who demonstrates strong leadership ability.

2021 Recipient: Clay Wardius

The Broadwater Academy Award is presented to the senior who best exemplifies the spirit and ideals of Broadwater Academy. 

2021 Recipient: Mahika Patel

The Cackowski Award for US Government and US History is given annually by Mrs. Elfriede Cackowski in memory of her parents.

Mrs. Cackowski and her parents were survivors of the Holocaust.  Her mother spent time in a Czechoslovakian concentration camp

(Theresienstadt) where her maternal grandparents died.  In 1946, her family moved to the United States and “her life changed

forever.”  Mrs. Cackowski’s parents taught her love, tolerance, and the value of an education.  She taught 8th grade Social Studies

for 35 years, and as a tribute to her parents presents this award annually to students for their appreciation and dedication in the

field of Social Studies.

2021 Recipient for US Government: Caleb Floyd

The Stephen Thomas Hall Memorial Award is presented to the sophomore who exemplifies a positive, determined, yet easygoing

approach to life.  This award is supported by his mother, Karen Hall.

2021 Recipient: Faith Johnson



PERPETUAL & END OF THE
YEAR  AWARDS 

The John Evan Payne Memorial Award is presented to the Grade 5 student who exemplifies the qualities of perseverance and

has an unusual zest for living.  

2021 Recipient: Preston Floyd

The Janine Murphy Nottingham Memorial Award is presented to the Grade 5 student who best demonstrates a cheerful and

positive outlook, who delights in life's most insignificant moments, and who finds beauty and worth in what others see as

only the very ordinary.

2021 Recipient: Keely Castaneda

The James G. Hanes, Jr. Memorial Award is presented to the Grade 8 student who best exemplifies the spirit and ideals of

Broadwater Academy. This student should be a strong leader and an active participant in school events. In addition, this student

shoud be curious, mature, polite, respectful, and have high academic standards. The recipient should demonstrate a willingness

to share his or her talents with Broadwater Academy above and beyond the call of duty. 

2021 Recipient: Leah Smith

The Elizabeth Mumford Ames Award is presented to the Grade 3 student who best demonstrates outstanding character and

integrity. Mrs. Ames was a Grade 3 teacher at Broadwater, a member of the Board of Trustees, and a loyal friend of the school

throughout her life. She is fondly remembered by this award for those qualities that she sought to develop in children to

prepare them for successful lives. The recipient of the award consistently is compassionate and helpful, understands the value

of putting others first, and demonstrates excellent manners to all. 

2021 Recipient: Suri Doughty

The Ashley Elizabeth Burger Memorial Scholarship is presented to a female eleventh-grade student currently enrolled at

Broadwater who has displayed a consistently positive attitude, a ready smile, good sportsmanship, athletic and leadership

qualities. It is given by the Burger family in memory of Ashley, who exemplified all of these qualities during her time at

Broadwater and beyond.

2022  Recipient: Hayley Nalls

The Roswell Shepard Nichols "Double Dip" Award is presented to the Grade 8 student who works hard, is polite and kind to

others, does not complain, is tasteful, and is happy. The prize,which is a generous supply of ice cream, is given in memory of

R.S. Nichols by Colins Snyder.

2021 Recipient: Harlin Lee Johnson



PERPETUAL & END OF THE
YEAR  AWARDS 

The Eskridge Memorial Scholarships are presented to two Middle School graduates who, in the opinion of the faculty, best

personify the six pillars of character: trustworthiness, respect, responsibility, fairness, caring, and citizenship. Bruce and Debbie

Holland gives this scholarship annually in memory of her mother and father, Mr. and Mrs. W.E. Eskridge.

2021 Recipients : Emma Caison & Delaney Petka




Congratulations to all of our award recipients!



The Development Office makes every effort to ensure the accuracy of the Annual Report. If you

have corrections, comments, or questions, please email abrassfield@broadwateracademy.org.

Names are published as listed at the time of donation.

Financials



Thank You
Broadwater Academy offers students an exceptional

educational experience, thanks to you. 

Every gift is valued and appreciated. Your support makes a

positive impact on the Broadwater community. 

We couldn't do this without you!



he Viking Fund provides the support that is

necessary for our programs, faculty and staff

professional development, and the ability to

offer the depth and experience that defines a

Broadwater education. While the Viking Fund

always allows for the School to respond to

unanticipated situations, this year the scale

and scope of those expenses were different.  

The School was able to adapt and enhance

both our in person and virtual learning

programs and environments. 

The unrestricted funds allowed us to

purchase additional technology resources

including iPads and Chromebooks. Personal

Protective Equipment and other sanitizing

supplies and staff were purchased to protect

our faculty and staff and keep our campus

clean and safe for our students. Due to the

continued support of our generous donors in

the 2020-2021 fiscal year, Broadwater is

equipped to respond to the impacts of the

earlier portion of the pandemic, and to

quickly and effectively provide the materials

to bring the Broadwater experience home

when needed, so the School can continue to

focus on supporting students, families and

faculty.   

What Your Viking Fund

Support Made Possible

ANNUAL REPORT 
2020-2021

T

Personal Protective 

Equipment

Chromebooks & 

Enhanced Technology

Faculty Professional

Development

Tuition Assistance

Enhanced Programs



The Viking Fund

$261,514

Annual gifts achieve goals through the power of collective giving. Beyond tuition, the

Broadwater experience is fueled by parents, alumni, grandparents, faculty, staff and friends

of the community. Your generosity and dedication helps us sustain our commitment to

provide expert faculty, robust programming in academics, athletics, the arts and the level of

education that our students receive each day. Together these gifts provide vital operating

funds and allow us to reach goals we couldn't meet without the philanthropic support of our

community. Thank you for your generous support!

THE VIKING FUND - TOTAL

GIFTS TO THE 

VIKING FUND

527
FACULTY AND STAFF

PARTICIPATION

100%

GIVING TUESDAY

72 DONORS
$14,540 RAISED

63 DONORS
$7,575 RAISED

ALUMNI GIVING DAY

Thank you for your generous and ongoing support.



ANNUAL VIKING FUND
This list represents Unrestricted Annual Giving.

Hanes Society

Gifts of $10,000 or more
Anonymous

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hill, Sr.

Jianfang Fu

Viking Level

Gifts of $5,000 - $9,999
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Dickinson IV

Martha Sutherland & Barnaby Conrad

Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Hall III

AiPing Zhu Ji

Dr. & Mrs. Lloyd J. Kellam III

Mr. and Mrs. Calvert H. Seybolt

Ms. Pamela von Eiff and Mr. David Turner

Mr. and Mrs. Chris Willis

Founders Level

Gifts of $1966- $4999
Dr. Brent Anderson & 

Dr. Jefferson Moulds 

Ms. Sally Batz

Mr. and Mrs. Dan Brown

Xi Chen

Mr. and Mrs. E. Phillip Hickman, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hill, Jr.

Sylvie Hu

Ping Liu

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Luckenbach

Mr. and Mrs. HD Parker

Ms. Shannon and Mr. Andrew Taylor

Ms. Wendy Walker

Si En Zeng

Leadership Level

Gifts of $1,000 - $1965
Anonymous

Tom and Cathy Anderson

Julie  and Hank Badger

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Ballard

Mr. and Mrs. David Boyd

Anne Kyle & Jesse Doughty

Leadership Level Cont.

Gifts of $1,000 - $1965
Anonymous (4)

Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Bonniwell, Jr.

Mr. Charles Carlson

Mrs. Dawn Cusimano

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Custis

Mr. and Mrs. John P. Custis

Mr. and Mrs. Pete Duer

Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Gustafson

Mrs. Kristy Hickman & Mr. John Phoebus

Mr. Stephen and Dr. Barbara Johnsen

Mr. and Mrs. Blake R. Johnson

Mr. and Mrs. E. Polk Kellam, Jr.

The Honorable W. Revell Lewis III

Mr. and Mrs. Ronni Lucas

Mr. William T. Mears

Ms. Betsy Metcalf

Mrs. Katie Kellam Moores and 

Mr. Aaron Moores

Ms. Robin Rinaca

Mr. and Mrs. David Tankard Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Danny Vestal

Mr. and Mrs. Jon Wehner

Ms. Denise Whitelaw

Mr. and Mrs. I. William Bagwell IV

Mr. and Mrs. Francis M. Ryan

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Sturgis

Green & Gold Level

Gifts of $500 - $999
Anonymous (3)

Ms. Martha Barhydt

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Belote

Ms. Pat Bloxom

Jessica and Jeremy Bonniwell

Abbey and Richard Brassfield

Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Bundick

Green & Gold Level Cont.
Mr. and Mrs. Mark C. Bundy, Sr.

Anna and Ray Burger

Mr. Jamie Davis

Mr. David Higgins & Mrs. Christin Deener

Ms. Nancy B. Dix

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph W. Dodd

Matt and Christy Freeze

Martha and Rod Hennessey

Mr. and Mrs. E. Phillip Hickman III

Ms. Charlotte Sue Jones

Mr. and Mrs. Garnett Kellam

Mr. Kevin and Dr. Marilyn Kellam

Trinity and Will Leland

Mr. and Mrs. Garrett Lewis

Dr. Nicole and Mr. Robie Marsh

Mrs. Elizabeth N. McCray

Mr. and Mrs. Shane Morgan

Ms. Ellen Papetti

Mr. Charles Perrine

Ms. Rebecca Pirok

Sara and Marshall Reedy

Mr. and Mrs. Chase Scott

Mr. James C. Smith, Jr.

Scott and Beth Stonestreet

Mr. and Mrs. Rick Thornton

Mr. Charles H. Upson III

Mrs. Joan K. Wehner

Shore United Bank

Broadwater Supporters

Gifts of $250 - $499
Mr. & Mrs. James Abbott

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Almer Ames, IV

Mr. and Mrs. Vernon J. Bell, Sr.

The Honorable and Mrs. Robert S Bloxom, Jr.

Mrs. Melanie Bloxom

Bill and Brigette Bott

Mr. Patrick and Dr. Susan Boyle

Mr. Daniel Bundick

Mrs. Patricia Burgess



Broadwater Patrons Cont.

Gifts of $100 - $249
Ms. Joanne Kellam

Mr. and Mrs. Luscius J. Kellam, IV.

Kate and Shawn Lacks

Mr. Robert W. Leatherbury

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey E. Lee

Mr. and Mrs. John S. Long

Mrs. Lucinda May

Mr. and Mrs. WIlliam M. Moore, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Shane Morgan

Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Morgan

Ms. Maura Murphy

Ms. Patricia Murray

Mr. and Mrs. Reade Nicolls

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Outland

Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Parker

Ms. Kristen Parker

Mrs. Susie Parker

Mr. Pete Paschall

Mr. and Mrs. Patel

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Petka

Mr. Tim Prettyman

Mr. and Mrs. J. Barry Rew

Ms. Suzanne Rogers

Mrs. Marta Rose

Dr. Spencer and Dr. Stephanie Shelley

Ms. Bonnie Slate

Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Phil C. Snyder

Dr. and Mrs. John W. Snyder

Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Snyder

Mr. and Mrs. Dudley Stainback

Dr. and Mrs. Roden Stewart

Ms. Anne Tankard

Richard and Joie Tankard

Mr. Richard W. Terry and Mrs. Eileen

Classik-Terry

Mr. and Mrs. N. Wescott Terry, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Preston E. Trower, V.

Broadwater Patrons 

Gifts of $100 - $249
Anonymous (6)

Mr. and Mrs. Hunt Addison

Mrs. Jennifer Annis

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Anson

Mr. A.R. Ashby & Dr. Susan Martin

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Atwood

Mr. and Mrs. James T. Bagwell III

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Bartholomew

Mr. and Mrs. Rodney Blankenship

Ms. Deanna Boole-Reese

Hank and Carol Bowen

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Bowers

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy T. Brown, Sr.

Mr. Stewart H. Buckle III

Mrs. Alexander E. Bundick

Mrs. Amy Bundick

Dr. and Mrs. Ray E. Burger, Jr.

Ms. Barbara H. Bynum

Dr. Charles and Dr. Paula Cameron

Mr. and Mrs. William Campbell

Mr. and Mrs. Wallace F. Cooley

Mr. and Mrs. Ryan P. Custis

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Custis

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Custis, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. WIlliam E. Darby

Mr. Vic DiGravio

Mr. and Mrs. Forest Drummond

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Frank

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Fusco

Mr. and Mrs. David Gomer

Mr. T.C. Haines

Mr. and Mrs. Reid Hall

Ms. Robin Hall

Ms. Kimberly Harper

Mr. Josh Hartman & Mrs. Mary Watson

Mr. John Hickman

Mr. and Mrs. Jefferey B. Holland

Mr. Adam James

Ms. Krista Jones

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Jones

ANNUAL VIKING FUND
This list represents Unrestricted Annual Giving.

Broadwater Supporters Cont.

Gifts of $250- $499
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Celli

Julie and Clint Crouse

Ms. Charlene Dix

Ms. Brenda Fitsimmons

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hare

H.M. Terry Co., Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. J. Nicholas Klein, III.

Kelly and Josh Lattimore

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Linton

Ms. Lisa Lunger

Lori and Scott McClenny

Dr. Patrick Nealon

Mr. and Mrs. Spencer W. Nottingham, Sr.

Mr. E. David Outten

Ms. Mary Parker

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas N. Richardson, Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. Rawls Saecker

Ms. Lawren Bryce Slate

Mr. and Mrs. Sammy Taylor

Mr. Sean Thomas

Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Thornton

The Honorable and Mrs. Gordon S. Vincent

Mr. James Nalls and Ms. Ann Beamer Williams

Mr. John T. Williams, Jr.

Amazon Smile Foundation

Anthenelli, Phoebus, & Hickman

Chatham Vineyards



ANNUAL VIKING FUND

Broadwater Patrons Cont.

Gifts of $100 - $249
Mr. C.A. Turner, III.

Mr. and Mrs. Herman B. Walker

Ms. Bonny Walsh

Mr. Harry L. Warren

Mr. and Mrs. William D. Watson, Sr.

Ms. Shannon Wescoat

Mr. and Mrs. Ray WIllett

Ms. Catherine Williams

Ms. Samantha Willis

Ms. Deborah Wunder

K- Coast Surf Shop

Broadwater Friends

Gifts of $0- $99
Anonymous (10)

Mrs. Erin Anthony

Mr. Duncan Barrett

Ms. Lisa Bell

Ms. Bridget Bernick

Mr. Parker Boggs

Ms. Retta Brassfield

Mr. and Mrs. Michael B. Brickhouse, Sr.

Mrs. Audrey Brickhouse

Ms. Isabella Bundick

Mr. K.C. Carrier

Ms. Laura Chuquin-Naylor

Mr. and Mrs. W. Calvert Cullen

Ms. Dominique Dardenne

Ms. Hannah Sharp Denaro

Ms. Meagan Donoway

Ms. Anne Marie Dziegielewski

Mr. and Mrs. Randolph Eno

Mr. and Mrs. Greg Etheridge

Ms. Natalie Evans

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Floyd

This list represents Unrestricted Annual Giving.

Broadwater Friends Cont.

Gifts of $0 - $99
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Fusco

Mr. Eric Hack

Mrs. Heather Hall

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald W. Harmon

Ms. Madelle Hastings

Mr. J. Matthew Haynes

Mrs. Sara B. Heiser

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Hoffman

Mr. Josh Hunt

Mr. and Mrs. Billy Johnson

Mrs. Sarah Jones

Mrs. Annie Kellam

Ms. Christy Northam Kellam

Mr. and Mrs. Gar Kellam

Erin and Marcus Killmon

Mr. and Mrs. Ross Knapp

Ms. Elaine Lovett

Mrs. Ellen Lusk

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Mapp, Jr.

Mr. Robert Mapp

Ms. Sarah McGarvey

Ms. Deborah Mears

Ms. Olivia Justice

Mr. Richard Allen Northam, III.

Ms. Susanna F. Parker

Ms. Kathy Payne

Mr. and Mrs. John Perkins

Ms. Sarah Prillaman

Mrs. Sue Pruitt

Mr. Thomas Rayfield

Mr. and Mrs. John R. Saecker, Jr.

Ms. Sheila Sheppard

Mr. Todd Simpson

Mr. Kevin Smith

Mr. and Mrs. David Stiles

Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Tankard

Broadwater Friends Cont.

Gifts of $0 - $99
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Tolbert

Ms. Melody Vaughn

Mr. and Mrs. Colby West, Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Whitaker

Mr. Garrick Yarrell

Ms. Gina F. Young

Ms. Kelly Truitt Young



GIFTS IN MEMORY OF...

HONORING THOSE WE LOST..

The Broadwater Family was saddened to

learn of the passing of former skilled

faculty member and Head of School, Dr.

Joseph Spagnolo. His contributions to our

school community are lasting, particularly

in the strength of our science curriculum,

and his tireless dedication positively

enriched the lives of our students.

Dr. Joseph Spagnolo Ms. Randy Stuart

Ms. Stuart worked at Broadwater Academy for over

20 years where she taught many classes including

Middle School history and Drama.

She stayed for late rehearsals of over 40 productions,

graded President reports of over 20 classes, and was

always a cheerleader for each student and their

individuality.

While her presence on the shore will greatly be

missed among many outside organizations, we will

always hold her memory dear to our hearts here at

Broadwater Academy.




In Memory of  The Honorable Robert S. Bloxom, Sr. 

Dr. and Mrs. Rawls Saecker

Mr. and Mrs. N. Kevin Linton

Mrs. Nancy Dix

In Memory of Mr. and Mrs. C.E. Ballard
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Ballard

This list represents gifts made throughout the year and during our
Spring "Teaching is a Work of Heart" Giving Day.



GIFTS IN MEMORY OF...

In Memory of Mrs. Polly Dize
Dr. and Mrs. Wright Davis Shields

In Memory of  Mr. William B. Bynum
Mrs. Bobbie Bynum

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Frank

Mr. and Mrs. Sean Hart

Mr. Robert W. Leatherbury

Mr. Pete Paschall

In Memory of  Mr. James G. Hanes
Mr. Harry Warren

In Memory of  Ms. Dorothy Gibb
Mr. and Mrs. Devlin Barrett

In Memory of Ms. Ashley Burger
Anna and Ray Burger

Dr. and Mrs. Ray Burger

In Memory of  Mr. Woody Bedell
Mr. Harry Warren

In Memory of John Page Coates
Mr. James C. Gordon

In Memory of Ms. Anne J. Dunton
Ms. Susan Dunton Nottingham

In Memory of Mrs. Catherine "Queeckie" Gladden
Mr. J. Matthew Haynes, Jr.

Mr. Harry Warren

In Memory of  Mrs. Virginia "Pete" Hall
The Honorable W. Revell Lewis III

In Memory of Mrs. Dickye Hickman
Mr. and Mrs. W. Calvert Cullen IV

Mrs. Madelle Hastings

Kevin and Kristi Linton

Mr. and Mrs. Lucinda May

Mr. William T. Mears

Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Nottingham

Ms. Sarah S. Prillaman

Mrs. Anne Tankard

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Tankard

Ms. Gina F. Young

In Memory of Ms. Robin Hickman
Dr. and Mrs. Rawls Saecker

In Memory of Mr. Fred Holland
The Honorable and Mrs. Robert S. Bloxom, Jr.

Ms. Sara Goffigon

In Memory of Ms. Peggy Kellam
Mrs. Beth Stonestreet

This list represents gifts made throughout the year and during our
Spring "Teaching is a Work of Heart" Giving Day.

In Memory of  Ms. Alice Formyduval
Mr. and Mrs. Devlin Barrett



GIFTS IN MEMORY OF...

In Memory of H.M. "Buzz" Terry, Jr.

Mr. Richard W. Terry

In Memory of John "Evan" Payne
Mrs. Kathy Payne

In Memory of Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Ryan, Jr.
Mr. Edward J. Ryan III

In Memory of Ms. Peggy Outten
Mr. E. David Outten

In Memory of  Mrs. Virginia C. Savage
Mr. Kevin  and Dr. Marilyn Kellam

In Memory of Mrs. Janine Murphy Nottingham
Ms. Maura Murphy

In Memory of Mr. Jack Oderman
Mr. Kevin and Dr. Marilyn Kellam 

In Memory of Ms. Randy Stuart
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Almer Ames IV

Mr. and Mrs. Ron Anson

Julie and Hank Badger

Ms. Bridget Bernick

Mrs. Amanda Bradley

Mr. Barnaby Conrad and 

Ms. Martha Sutherland

Ms. Hannah Sharp Denaro

Ms. Sara Goffigon

Mr. and Mrs. James C. Gordon

Mrs. Kate Snyder Lacks

Mr. Ran Northam

Sara and Marshall Reedy

Dr. and Mrs. Rawls Saecker

Ms. Sheila Sheppard

Mr. and Mrs. Phil C. Snyder

Mrs. Michele Whitaker

In Memory of Mr. David Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Thornton

Mr. John T. Williams, Jr. & Family

In Memory of  Mr. Joe Spagnolo
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Gordon

Ms. Natalie Evans

This list represents gifts made throughout the year and during our
Spring "Teaching is a Work of Heart" Giving Day.

In Memory of  Mr. Tommy Northam
Ms. Bridget Bernick

Mrs. Sandra Haynie

Ms. Gail P. Pusey

Mr. and Mrs. Rick Thornton



GIFTS IN HONOR OF...
This list represents gifts made throughout the year and during our
Spring "Teaching is a Work of Heart" Giving Day.

Broadwater Academy faculty and staff
Mrs. Mary Parker

Mr. Severn Rayfield

Mr. John T. Williams, Jr. 

Brant Bloxom '21
The Honorable and Mrs. Robert S. Bloxom, Jr.

Mrs. Brigette Bott
Anne Maria Dziegielewski

Coaches Phil Snyder '68 and Fur Robbins

JV Girls Basketball
Mrs. Anna Burger

Michael '21 and Miles '23 Brickhouse
Mr. and Mrs. Michael B. Brickhouse, Sr.

Mrs. Audrey Brickhouse

Mr. KC Carrier '10
Mrs. Lori McClenny

Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

Mrs. Kathy Custis
Mrs. Lori McClenny

Mr. and Mrs. William Floyd

Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

Kate Gomer '19
Mr. and Mrs. David Gomer

Mrs. Lou Bloxom '84
Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

Mrs. Erin Anthony
Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

Nicholas Belote '12
Mr. and Mrs. Steven M. Belote

Wyatt Brassfield '30
Mrs. Retta C. Brassfield

Connor Brassfield '34
Mrs. Retta C. Brassfield

Luke Brassfield '38
Mrs. Retta C. Brassfield

Mrs. Cusimano
Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

Mallory Freeze '32
Mrs. Nancy Thibodeaux

Nick Gomer'16
Mr. and Mrs. David Gomer

Mr. Chris Gordon
The Honorable Croxton Gordon

Mr. Jeffrey E. Lee



GIFTS IN HONOR OF...
This list represents gifts made throughout the year and during our
Spring "Teaching is a Work of Heart" Giving Day.

Mr. Eric Hack
Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

Mr. Josh Hartman
Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

Ms. Peggy Nottingham
Ms. Mary Watson

Reade Carter Nicolls '21
Mr. and Mrs. Reade Nicolls

Ms. Sara N. Goffigon
Mrs. Barbara Parker

Mr. Todd Simpson

Mr. Fran Ryan
Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

The Honorable and Mrs. Revell R. Lewis
Mr. John R. Saecker, Jr.

Mrs. Martha Hennessey '73
Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

Mrs. Karen Willet
Mrs. Lori McClenny

Mr. and Mrs. William Floyd

Mrs. Elizabeth B. Seybolt

Leah Murphy '98
Ms. Maura A. Murphy

Mahika Patel  '21
Mrs. Neha Patel

John Zadoc Lewis '24
Ms. Charlotte Sue Jones

Kate Snyder Lacks '99
Mr. and Mrs. Phil C. Snyder

Class of 1971
Mr. Richard "Woody" Terry

Class of 1972
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Atwood

Mrs. Mary Kay S. Stainback

Class of 1973
Dr. and Mrs. Lloyd J. Kellam III

Class of 1975
Mr. Claude A. Turner III

Class of 1981
The Honorable and Mrs. Robert S. Bloxom, Jr.

Class of 1983
Mrs. Jennifer Annis

The Honorable and Mrs. Robert S. Bloxom, Jr.



GIFTS IN HONOR OF...
This list represents gifts made throughout the year and during our
Spring "Teaching is a Work of Heart" Giving Day.

Class of 1984
Mr. Daniel Bundick

Mr. William T. Mears

Class of 1985
Mrs. Barbara Parker

Class of 1987
Kristi and Kevin Linton

Class of 1991
Mr. Jamie Davis

Class of 1993
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Parker

Mrs. Shannon Taylor

Class of 1996
Mrs. Michelle Eno

Class of  1997
Mr. and Mrs. E. Phillip Hickman III

Class of  2000
Ms. Betsy Watts Metcalf

Class of  2003
Mrs. Katie Kellam Moores

Class of  2004
Mrs. Lori Sturgis

Class of  2008
Ms. Lawren Bryce Slate

Class of  2011
Ms. Kristen Nicole Parker

Class of  2012
Mr. Nicholas S. Belote

Class of  2020
Mr. Parker Boggs

Class of  2021
Jiangang Fu

Class of  2022
Si En Zeng

Class of  2023
Xi (Matthew) Chen

Ms. Kimberly K. Harper

Class of  2028
Ms. Alexandra B. Bundick

Class of  2030
Abbey and Richard Brassfield

Class of  2034
Abbey and Richard Brassfield

Class of  2038
Abbey and Richard Brassfield



The "Gala" & Auction

$50,912

Broadwater Academy's Virtual "Gala" & Auction was a huge success thanks to all of you!  



We are truly a amazing community. In these unprecedented times, we are awed and inspired

by our Broadwater family who came together with an unyielding support for the students

and mission of Broadwater Academy. Together we raised over $50,000 through the event!

This includes sponsorships, raffle ticket sales, and winning bids on donated auction items.



Thank you for your generous support, we couldn't do this without you!




"GALA" AUCTION - TOTAL

29 Sponsors
$16,450 RAISED

64 Donors

133 Items
$25,677 RAISED

VIRTUAL AUCTION

A Virtual Experience

$8,695 RAISED
THE "ANTICIPATION

GIFT BASKET RAFFLE

72
WINNING BIDDERS

SPONSORSHIPS



The "Gala" & Auction
Thank you to all who sponsored, donated,

volunteered and bid on our auction to make this

event a success.



The "Gala" & Auction
Thank you to all who sponsored, purchased tickets,

and volunteered to make this event a success.



THE 2021-2022 VIKING FUND

Help our students experience an extraordinary
Broadwater education by continuing to generously

support our School this year. It's worth it!
Your generosity and dedication helps us sustain our commitment to

provide expert faculty, robust programming in academics, athletics,

the arts and the level of education that our students receive each day.



Make or pledge a gift today to help us continue to give our students

an extraordinary experience. 

Thank you in advance for your ongoing support!


